Southcourt & Walton Court Community Project


Admission’s Policy
When a Parent/Carer contacts the Project enquiring about a place for their child at the Playscheme they are told all the relevant details of fees and opening times. They will also be told that further information can be found on our website and Facebook page.  They will be informed whether there is a place available for their child.  
Admission is on a ‘first come first served’ basis but priority will go to children living on the Southcourt & Walton Court estates.  Children between the ages of 4 and up to their 12th birthday are eligible to attend the Project.

If a place is available, the child and Parent/Carer will be invited to come to a session to see if the service we offer is suitable for them and their child.  If the Parent/Carer agrees to abide by all the terms and conditions of admission, including the fees, they will be asked to complete a booking form for their child confirming their place.

Waiting List

To ensure that admissions to the Playscheme are offered on a fair basis the following procedure will apply to the management of waiting lists:

If, on making an enquiry about a place for their child, a Parent/Carer is informed that a place is not currently available the Project’s waiting list will be explained to them and activated on their behalf.

Parents/Carers are encouraged to submit their request for a place for their child to the Project by filling in a booking form.  The details of this request will be placed on the waiting list, in the order they are submitted.

The waiting list kept will be on a ‘first come first served’ basis, but children from the target estates will still take priority.  The Project will advise the Parent/Carer of how long they are likely to wait before a place becomes available.  This information will only be an estimate and will not constitute a binding guarantee from the Project.

When a vacancy at the Project becomes available, the Manager will contact the Parent/Carer whose child is highest on the waiting list.

If the Parent/Carer no longer wishes to take up a place, the Parent/Carer of the next child on the list will be contacted.

Fees

The level of fees will be set by the Council of Management and reviewed annually in light of the Project’s financial position and any other considerations deemed relevant.

Payments are preferably made in advance or daily and a record of this is kept on the daily register.

If a Parent/Carer fails to pay, the manager has the right to issue a formal warning and inform them that continual late payment will result in their child's place at the Project being forfeited.

If fees remain unpaid, the project will be forced to terminate that child’s place.  Parents/Carers are encouraged to speak to a member of staff or the manager if they have a query about the fees or if for any reason they are likely to have difficulty in making a payment.  Parent/Carers are strongly advised to arrange a meeting at the earliest possible opportunity to avoid jeopardising their child’s place at the project.

The Project operates an inclusive policy where everyone is welcome!
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